VERBATIM TRANSCRIPTON – to be the addendum of the 10/2/23 BOS Minutes

7.2 Selectman Ober Re: BOS Meeting on 9/25/13 




  
Selectman Ober: This is mostly because I was away last week and it seems like a lot of things happened while I was away. Because I wasn't in the mix of everything that went on,um, I guess I have been able to see things a little more clearer and maybe a little more confidently about whats been going on. I did try to prepare myself for tonight's meeting by reading the a minutes that didn't sound all that exciting but sounded like a “love fest”, more or less and then when I tried to read that ridiculous, as Earl said, recording, which I think is unacceptable. The fact that there were not back up batteries for that is ludicrous, we had to, I tried to listen to this in six second sound bytes, so you have to download every single one is absolutely crazy. 
Guy Giunta: We have that resolved now. 
Bob Veloski: Yeah, we have ordered a charger and eight rechargeable batteries. 
April Rollins: I ordered eight new rechargeable batteries and charger for all of those batteries, so they never die, so we have three different back ups. 
Dave Nickerson: is it that thing there?
April Rollins: yes.
Guy Giunta: If those were to break all together, do we still have the other.
April Rollins: We still have the “Audacity” thing, which is what she is talking about and the program got completely messed up when they did the server switch, no one is sure what happened and we can not fix it but we could always plug in the recorder and use tapes again, if we have too. 
Dave Nickerson: Can that thing be plugged in there (pointed at ceiling microphone)? 
April Rollins: No.
Bob Veloski: It is not needed for that one, that one is sensitive enough to pick up everything. 
Guy Giunta: What if it breaks, then we have the tape?
April Rollins: I suggested we buy another recorder.
TA Veloski: We could always order another one, they are about $100 dollars a piece. 
Karen Ober: My only reason for stating that was because I wanted to be able to listen to last week's meeting, to see exactly what went on because a lot of the information I got was not via the grapevine but definetly not first hand sources. My understanding, Dave,  is that because I was away is  the only reason you are sitting here tonight. Had I been here, you probably wouldn't be here tonight. I wanted to pint that out because this is the sixth time that you have resigned then changed your mind. It seems like this is happening way more frequently, this behavior. Many decisions even on the Board have been affected by this. I have to say that I was super happy I wasn't here because now I can not be accused of causing the fight, since it was Guy that had to deal with the situation and can now see it is neither one of us that is the cause of the problem but Dave you are the only common factor in these fights. Usually they are caused by if Guy or I do not agree with you then your uncontrolable anger comes out, since you are here we all need to work together. My major concern is the treatment of our employees, we are suppose to be mature adults and working to support & encourage our employees and our department heads, to work as a team & for them to perform to the best of their ability for the good of the Town. Since this is not happening, most of them have lost faith & respect in you and of us as a Board because we have become in effective. I have witnessed over the past 2 1/2 years more frequent disrespect or mistreatment of our employees and knew it was wrong, so had it confirmed over & over again when I went to the workshops at LGC & Primex. Dave you said I was wrong, that it was only for the department heads, that's not true. It needs to start from the top down and we need to be an example for our employees and should be followed by every employee, treating everyone with respect & dignity. Our situation here every Wednesday gets increasingly more volatile, each week is with obvious orchestrated complaints by a lot of “wanna be DPW Directors”. When I get Town e-mails on my personal account and my husband gets phone calls on his personal cell phone looking for the Selectman, she knows they are being directed by a select few people, as those are not my public means of communication. I haven't given anyone out my personal cell phone, I haven't given anyone out Steve's cell phone, I haven't given anyone my personal e-mail address and yet I am getting e-mails through those communications, so I know they are being given out by someone. This is being done intentionally & its deliberate, it's a set up and needs to stop. We need to figure out a plan to move away from this insanity and I am open to suggestions but at this moment in time I feel there needs to be an outside assessing company that comes in and assess the situation and mediate if necessary because it seems that there is nobody here that has the skills to turn this around. We need to become more effective as a Board, we need to conduct Town business and we need to work for the best of the Town. That is what I have to say about what I did find out about last week. Thank you.  
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April Rollins, BOS Recording Secretary      
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